Brampton Notice of Construction - Installation of Bicycle Lanes along Royal West Drive from
Williams Parkway to Queen Street West, mailed to residents Nov 2, 2023

NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION {2 BRAMPTON

Public Works and Engineering

Installation of Bicycle Lanes along Royal West Drive from Williams Parkway to
Queen Street West — Sent November 2™, 2023

The City of Brampton's road painting contractor will be installing bicycle lanes along Royal West Drive between Williams
Parkway to Queen Street West. The 2 existing vehicles lanes will be narrowed to accommodate the bicycle lanes.
Weather permitting, we anticipate that the installation will take place early to mid-November.

This project was included in Brampton's Active Transportation Master Plan, which was approved by Brampton City
Council in 2019. The bicycle lanes on Royal West Drive are part of the 2023 Active Transportation work plan that was
presented to council in March of 2023.

The new bike lanes will help make cycling more inviting, which will ease congestion on our streets and public transit. The
bike lanes will also contribute to a cleaner environment and promote physical activity, reduce vehicle speeds and
collisions, and ultimately make our roads safer for drivers, pedestrians and cyclists.
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Here is some additional project information you will need to know:

1. Driveway Access
Driveway access may be interrupted by road painting. We are hoping this inconvenience will be kept to a minimum. If you

are unable to enter your driveway because of construction, please park your vehicle on an adjacent side street.

2. Parking

All parking signs and regulations are still in effect when parking on adjacent streets, while bike lanes are being installed.
Vehicles obstructing construction may be tagged and towed by Brampton Parking Enforcement. Parking by-laws
restricting overnight parking between 2 AM and 6 AM and parking in excess of three hours will continue to be in effect. If
you need to park on the street overnight, please apply for a parking consideration to waive the overnight by-law and
three hour by-law, either online at www.brampton.ca or through Service Brampton by calling 311.

3. Bicycle Lanes
Once bicycle lanes are installed, parking in these lanes is not permitted. People can park on neighbouring side streets.

4. Contact

If you have any questions about this project, you can reach out by calling 311 or emailing cycling@brampton.ca. Visit
www.brampton.ca/roadworks for up-to-date construction information.

Thank you for your co-operation and patience during construction.
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